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IOTA ADVISORS’ UPDATE
We hope this newsletter finds everyone and their families doing well under these trying circumstances.
The on campus school year ended abruptly near the completion of winter quarter. The students finished
up the quarter on line and are doing likewise for spring quarter. Our thanks go out to our graduating
seniors who have helped the chapter reach new heights during their four years at DU. We wish them
much success in their future endeavors.
IOTA Chapter is the most highly honored fraternity at DU …winning three out of six FSL 2020 Chapter
Awards including Excellent in Alumni & Advisor Engagement, Recruitment/Retention & Intake, Community
Service and Cross Council Collabration Award! Greg Grauberger was the recipient of Best Advisor .
The chapter completed winter quarter with 122 brothers. IOTA is the largest Greek organization at
DU. It is unfortunate that we were unable to have spring recruitment and welcome more students to
our brotherhood. On the academic front the chapter had a GPA of 3.42 winter quarter-above the all
university average. We are extremely proud of their efforts in the classroom.
The chapter has raised OVER $11,000 for the Children’s Miracle Network this school year. Furthermore,
brothers completed well over 1,000 hours of community service. 
We thank Will Rader and his officers and chairmen for their efforts during their term in office and have
high expectations for Alec Hurst and his team in the months to come.
I want to personally thank my fellow advisors for their efforts throughout the school year and a special
shout out to Don Reisfeld who continues to do a tremendous job as the editor and publisher of AN
IOTA’s WORTH and other communications.
The chapter’s leadership is hard at work developing a robust and diverse calendar of events for fall
quarter which will include: recruitment, fall formal, ZBTahiti, a chapter retreat, zip lining, a Gift of Life
swabbing campaign, a Wish for Wheels bike build for 2nd graders, Family Weekend and much more.
Tentative Save the Date for IOTA’s 100th Chartering Anniversary Celebration Sept 30-Oct 3, 2021.
For now, stay well.
C, F & S,
Steve Ehrlich, Chapter Advisor and House Corporation President
On behalf of Gary Berz, Adam Segall, Marc Goldenberg, Scott Adams, Ben Brentin, Ryan Martin, 
Chris Fettig, Gage Crispe and Greg Grauberger - Faculty Advisor
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New Save the Date!
IOTA CHAPTER | 1920-2020

Centennial Celebration dd

Dear Brothers,

After much discussion and for the safety of all, we have decided to reschedule until next year.

IOTA’s Centennial Celebration Reunion | Tentative
SAVE THE DATE | Sept 30-Oct 3, 2021

We will be circulating and posting more information later this year as to the reunion details.
We anticipate the plans will remain similar to what we had originally organized for this year. We will be
circulating ideas for things to do for early arrivals on Friday including a golf outing...stay tuned for details!
Saturday activities will include: DU campus tour, hiking in the foothills, tennis, city tour, brewery tour and
a tour of the new Denver Art Museum just to name a few. 

A big thank you to the House Corporation for subsidizing the registration fee in honor of Iota’s Centennial
Celebration at $100.00 per person. This will include:

•Thursday 5:45pm Gathering for early arrivals: Happy hour 
•Friday 5:00pm Registration:

Cocktails/Appetizers/Reception: 6:45pm Dinner on your own in groups by class/eras in the 
North Cherry Creek area. After Friday night dinner at 9:45pm there will be a dessert reception 
at the Chapter house: 1959 South Columbine.
Golf outing likely earlier in the day

•Saturday 11:00am Alumni v. Undergraduate touch football game. Lunch on your own. 
Tours, hiking, etc.

•Saturday 5:45pm Reception & Banquet:
DU’s new Chancellor, Jeremy Haefner, will hopefully be joining us for our cocktail hour 
(appetizers and cash bar) followed by dinner for alumni, spouses, partners and little sisters.

•Sunday: Optional breakfast/brunch on your own or in small groups

For those of you who have already registered, if you would like your fee returned please contact Gary Berz
at GMLD@aol.com, otherwise we will retain it for next year year’s event. 

We are hopeful and excited about having a great turnout for 
IOTA’s Centennial Celebration Reunion | Sept 30-Oct 3, 2021.

We know some classes have held “Zoom Happy Hours”. We encourage others to do the same by class year
or years. If you need help organizing, please feel free to contact Steve via email: ehrlich14@aol.com.
For the meantime, be well, stay safe and see you in 2021.
C, F, & S,
Stephen P. Ehrlich, 1970
On behalf of the Iota Centennial Celebration Committee
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The Office of Student Engagement believes member-
ship in Fraternity & Sorority Life on campus provides
undergraduates and alumni with tremendous, values-
based opportunities for lifelong friendship, leader-
ship development, scholarship enhancement and
social interaction. Our fraternity and sorority students
are scholars, athletes, and campus leaders; they are
positively contributing to and benefiting from the
University of Denver collegiate experience.
Currently, 22% of our students are involved with fra-
ternities and sororities, and many of those students
also hold positions in the Undergraduate Student
Government, the University of Denver Programs Board
(DUPB), Student Media Board, and many other organi-
zations across campus.

INTERFRATERNITY COUNCIL aka IFC
The DU IFC was founded in 1889, and serves as the
Governing Body for DU’s 7 fraternities: 
ΒΘΠ | ΔΧ | ΛΧΑ | ΠΚΦ | ΣΧ | ΘΧ | ΖΒΤ

50th ANNIVERSARY
BRUMMER CUP

This year IOTA Chapter celebrates the 50th
Anniversary of winning its second Brummer Cup,
as the best chapter in the fraternity, in 1970.
Pictured (left to right) are Richard Wells, ZBT’s
National President, Steve Abrams, IOTA’s President
and DU’s Chancellor Maurice Mitchell, a fellow Phi
Sigma Delta alumnus.
In the last four years the chapter has won the
BRUMMER CUP twice. 
It’s great to be a ZBT at DU!
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ZBT DOMINATES FRATERNITY &
SORORITY LIFE 2020 AWARDS!
IOTA Chapter is the Most Highly Honored Fraternity 
at DU …Winning 3 Out of the 6 Chapter Awards!
Fraternity & Sorority Life Awards aka FSL Awards are presented each year by the University of Denver.
Congratulations on your accomplishments as a chapter and your positive contributions to the FSL com-
munity! This year, Iota Chapter is the proud recipient of the following FSL Chapter and Individual Awards:

M EXCELLENCE IN ALUMNI & ADVISOR ENGAGEMENT
M EXCELLENCE IN RECRUITMENT/RETENTION & INTAKE
M EXCELLENCE IN COMMUNITY SERVICE
ZBT Iota Chapter also won an Individual FSL Award: 
M Best Advisor - Greg Grauberger, Academic Advisor
M Iota Chapter wins Cross Council Collaboration Award

Watch on

https://www.instagram.com/stories/uofdenverfsl/2319942601270203576/?igshid=h4feylgzsozx
https://www.instagram.com/stories/uofdenverfsl/2319942601270203576/?igshid=h4feylgzsozx
https://www.du.edu/studentlife/engagement/get-involved/fraternity-sorority-life.html


Zoom IOTA Cocktail Hours
March 28, 2020 – IOTA Chapter era from ‘74 to ’79 had a Zoom Cocktail Hour on a Saturday afternoon.
Fun times were had reminiscing our fraternity years at DU. Thank you to all those who participated from
three time zones across the USA and Cabo, Mexico. This is NOT Hollywood Squares... It’s Steve Ehrlich,
Roger Heuberger, Michael Kaplan, Morrie Siegel, Marty Waldbaum, Don Zimelis, Steve Blank, Danny
Slosburg, Spencer Brookstein, Don Reisfeld, Stu Schoenfeld, Jim Ehrlich, Ron Lefkowitz, Gregg Witt, Andy
Aronson, Ken Friednash, Richard Goodman, Bill Castellano, Steve Adler, Gary Berz and Brian Cook.
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April 3, 2020 – Class of 1970 also had a Zoom Cocktail Hour 50 years later. Thanks for joining us: Steve
Ehrlich, Gary Berz, Bruce Balonick, Peter Glick, Jim Errant, Jeff Gerchenson, Bobby Hoffman, Larry
Putterman, Alan Rabinowitz, Michael Biam, Jim Terman, and Don Reisfeld ‘76.



Zoom IOTA Cocktail Hours

April 9, 2020 – Staying in touch with the Class of 2017. 
Top Row: Blaise Mariner, Jeff Hauser and Hugh Sturgulewski

Bottom Row: Austin Oberfeld, Peter Throckmorton and Christopher Nalen
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Zoom IOTA Cocktail Hours
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May 22, 2020 – Steve Ehrlich ‘70 and Don Reisfeld ‘76 staying in touch with the Classes of ‘71, ‘72 & ‘73. 
Top Row: Bill Solomon ‘72, Steve Ehrlich ‘70, Danny Simon ‘72 and Gerry Blumberg ‘71

Middle Row: Gary Wolfson ‘72, Marc Lippitt ‘71, Neil Dolgin ‘73 and Bob Kahn ‘71
Bottom Row: David ‘Haupt’ Hauptman ‘73, Mike Botwinick ‘73, Don Reisfeld ‘76 and Steve Abrams ‘71



“How To Kill in Comedy” by Steve North

Richard Goodman hosted the brothers at the
DU vs CC game... DU won! Thank You Goody!

On Dec 14th, DU Pios beat CC Tigers 3-1, GO DU!
Top (left to right): Scott Adams ‘12, Dan Green ‘13, Austin
Taylor ‘13, Ryan Martin ‘11, Matt Coleman ‘14, Marc Rios ‘14,
Lucas Kukulka ‘14, Elio Merino, Gary Berz ‘70, Brian Cook ‘79,
Steve Ehrlich ‘70, Richard Goodman ‘78, Jesse Ireland ‘79, Bill
Castellano ‘80, Knelling: Owen Hearty ‘11, Zach Baca ‘14, and
David Greenberg.
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Hey it’s Steve North ‘67... it has been a while, and hope you’re doing well,
and holding up during these stressful times. I wanted to let you know that
my new book, “How To Kill in Comedy” is now released worldwide. It’s get-
ting great response and it covers the last 30 years of comedy techniques
from my workshops and teaching standup comedy, including an 80-page
workbook featuring 20 of the best comedy writing formulas. 

“How To Kill in Comedy” will take you from nowhere to somewhere in
standup comedy, step-by-step: After teaching you how to create your own
unique comedic character, Steve North the Comedy Coach explains the
twenty best joke-writing formulas to get great material for your character, and
then Steve gives you all the tricks of the trade on how to put your act togeth-
er on stage, and work as a standup comedian. How to deal with audiences,
hecklers, booking gigs, growing your career, techniques, and tricks of the biz.
Whether you're a beginner or experienced stand up, or someone’s who
wants to be funnier in life, business, or speaking... use 30 years of Steve’s
experience in over 200 jam-packed pages. Visit: https://funnycoach.com

https://funnycoach.com
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Joe Espinoza | DU Office of Student Engagement 
Hello, my name is Joseph Espinoza and I currently serve as the Associate Director for Fraternity &
Sorority Life (FSL) in the Office of Student Engagement (OSE) under the Division of Campus Life &
Inclusive Excellence – I began this role in October 2019. I was born and raised in Colorado along the
southern border of the state. I earned a Bachelor of Science in Health and Exercise Science with a
concentration in Health Promotion and a Master of Science in Student Affairs in Higher Education, both
from Colorado State University. Prior to completing my B.S., I completed an internship with Substance
Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA) in the Director’s Office of the Center for
Substance Abuse Prevention. My background includes working in health education and prevention
services, advocating for mental health promotion, facilitating trainings, and giving presentations on a
variety of topics, including college student suicide prevention. While attending graduate school, I com-
pleted an internship with the Drug Enforcement Administration’s (DEA) Community Outreach and
Prevention Support Section. I am an affiliated member of Beta Gamma Nu Fraternity, Inc. and crossed
in spring 2013. I am passionate about the personal/professional development and organizational man-
agement skills, which can be learned from working within chapters and across the councils. 

The fraternity and sorority community at the University of Denver shows so much promise with young
intelligent leaders who are passionate and committed to creating community impact through social
change. I entered the OSE at a pivotal moment, where we find ourselves with a majority of new pro-
fessional staff and the hope for staff growth to help in improving our community. As part of the OSE,
we strive to foster holistic student development among the students we serve. My hope is to build col-
laborations on and off campus to improve the visibility, growth, expansion, academic achievement,
and leadership capabilities of the students we get to work with. In FSL, we currently have three full
time graduate assistants and are in the process of hiring a graduate fellow for the 2020-2021
Academic Year. We have successfully hired a graduate intern for the summer of 2020 to primarily aid
in council communication, policy and officer training development, and fall recruitment efforts. We
hope to continue to improve our communication with students, advisors, and other external stake-
holders as we work on the overall improvement of FSL at the University of Denver. If you are interest-
ed in getting involved as an alumni of your chapter and would like to give back to the FSL communi-
ty, please do not hesitate to reach out to me. We love including alumni member interaction with our
chapters where we can!

Be well,

Joe Espinoza, M.S.
Director of Student Engagement Campus Life & Inclusive Excellence

email: Joe.Espinoza@DU.edu



John ‘Jack’ Golbert 1940-2020 | Phi Sigma Delta, Iota ‘62
I recently received a note from Nate Davidovich ’60, in Jerusalem. I am so saddened to learn of Jack
Golbert’s ’62, passing. Nate and Jack lived in the same Jerusalem community. I just heard from Jack a
few weeks ago. Of course, there was no mention of his heart issues. As college men, we shared many
adventures: being first to move into the new chapter house, fraternity roommates, driving cross country
for summer jobs at Bobbie Parker’s Concord Hotel in the “Borscht Belt”, having beers with him at his New
York City apartment. Jack lived with his family in Aurora, Colorado. After graduation from DU, he moved
to New York City to attend NYU law school. Several years later, he moved to Los Angeles and eventually
back to Denver, his home town. In 1980, Jack moved to Israel, married and had a family. He had a law
practice in Colorado and Jerusalem. Jack became a modern-orthodox Jew, was a prolific writer, a politi-
cal activist and had a subtle sense of humor. He and his mother hosted my grandparents for a day at the
Air Force Academy in Colorado Springs. My grandparents took several road trips from New Jersey to visit
relatives in California. One year they stopped in Denver and the Golbert’s invited them for a day of sight-
seeing. I fondly knew the Golbert’s, sister, parents,
brothers and to this day, so admired Jack for his
humor, intelligence and cultural devotion. 

A couple years ago, my wife Phyllis and I traveled to
Israel. We spent a wonderful day with the Davidovich
and Golbert families. We had pizza, reminisced over
the good times at the Iota Chapter house. (Our wives
didn’t get it.) Jack was so proud of his daughter serv-
ing in the Israeli military. He died at age 80, peace-
fully in his sleep, on Shabbat, as if he planned it that
way. Thanks, Nate, for sharing this sad news. My con-
dolences to Jack’s brother, wife and children. Jack
Golbert leaves a positive footprint on this world. We
will miss him. Edward (Ned) Porges ‘62, Ed.D. Jerusalem, April 2017 (left to right): Nate Davidovich ‘60,

Iota President, Edward Porges ‘62, and Jack Golbert ‘62
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IOTA Presidents
We are creating a list of IOTA Presidents. Please let us know if we are missing anyone or have
dates in error. Please send information via email to Steve: ehrlich14@aol.com.

1940 Benjamin Fried
1942 Aaron Klausner
IOTA Chapter closed during WWII
1946 Howard Schectel
1947 Ivan Goldstein
1948 Leonard Gass
1949 Paul Gordon
1950 Earl Greinetz
1951 Charles Cohen
1952 Alan Eber
1953 Morton Flax
1954 Reub Caplan
1955 Shel Friedman
1956 Harry Winograd
1957 Nate Davidovich
1958 Harvey Volin
1959 Harvey Volin
1960 Jack Kassel
1961 Jack Kassel
1962 Richard Weiner
1963 Jeff Lewis

1964 Arnie Nueman
1965 Mark Cohn & 

Marc Nathanson
1966 Bruce Saiber & 

Walter Sutton
1967 Stu Hertzberg
1968 Jaron Abrams
1969 Ray Cohen
1970 Steve Ehrlich
1971 Steve Abrams
1972 Bill Solomon
1973 Morrie Siegal
1974 Michael Kaplan
1975 Jay Reano
1976 Robert Susser
1977 Andrew Aronson
1978 Bill Castellano
1979 Hershel Shapiro
1980 Neil Dolinsky
1981 Jon Church
1982 David Levitz

1983 Tom Geher
IOTA Chapter closed 1984-86 
1987 Paul Siegel
1988 Michael Sachs
IOTA Chapter closed 1989-2006 
2007 Dan Goodman
2008 Aaron Schwarzberg
2009 Scott Schwartz
2010 Andre Lojek
2011 Chris Fettig
2011 Owen Hearty
2012 Prescott Adams
2013 Kevin Sullivan
2014 Matthew Coleman
2015 Nick Young
2016 Ben Brentin
2017 Aidan Stowell
2018 Adam Segall
2019 Madison Davis
2020 William Rader
2021 Alec Hurst
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Boyz Ski Big Sky |12th Annual Reunion
Feb 25 - Mar 3

Lunch at Everett’sLunch at Everett’s

It doesn’t get any better than this...top of Southern Comfort with Lone Peak in the background with my fraternity brothers
(L to R): Bill Castellano ‘80, Marc Faust, Bob Peters ‘76, Bruce Hornik, Don Zimelis ‘74, Morrie Siegel ‘74, Michael ‘Kappy’
Kaplan ‘74, Bottom Row: Jason Hornik, Jay Reano ‘76, Don Reisfeld ‘76, Roger Heuberger ‘74 and Richie Nadler ‘76

Ready to 
hit the slopes!
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Boyz relax and eat in, thanks to chefs 
Bob & Jay
Boyz relax and eat in, thanks to chefs 
Bob & Jay
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Don Zimelis, Bruce Hornik, Roger Heuberger, Morrie Siegel, Bob Peters, Marc Faust, Jay Reano and Don Reisfeld
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Bottom of 
Thunder Wolf Lift

Michael ‘Kappy’ Kaplan              Don Zimelis                        Don Zimelis &                    Don Reisfeld
Morrie Siegel
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The brothers are very excited about our new ZBT jerseys!

We thank our outgoing e-board for their service and hard work. 
We welcome our new e-board into their new positions!

Thank You Iota’s E-board & Congrats to our 2020-21 E-Board
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IOTA Brothers Fighting Hunger
with Food Bank of The Rockies!
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Will Radar at a workshop on identity, leadership and diversity with the Boulder ZBT boys at
Colorado University. We would like to thank Sheri Rosenberg, Director of Hate Prevention, and
CU Boulder for hosting our president.

ZBT’s DU & CU Chapters

Vice-Chancellor Todd Rinehart for Enrollment

We enjoyed having Vice Chancellor for Enrollment Todd Rinehart over to speak to the chapter.
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ZBT Winter Semi-Formal

Is joining a fraternity 
or sorority worth it? 
What do you get out of it?
Watch this 90 second YouTube video and find out.
https://youtu.be/RGrD4LBYT-A

Carter Huff, Brady Becco, 
David Bernstein and Davis Klein

Ari Brooks and Josh Mittman Ari Brooks and Noah Taxman

Before dates arrived, brothers living in the house gathered in preparation for semi-formal in
downtown Denver at the venue ”Your Mom’s House” on Saturday, February 22nd.

https://youtu.be/RGrD4LBYT-A
https://youtu.be/RGrD4LBYT-A
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The Brothers in Action

Successful Winter Recruitment

Hiking up the mountain with fellow brothers.
Sarah Garner, the Director of Student Engagement,

visits IOTA Chapter.

Let’s welcome our new brothers: Henry Davis,
Britt Wasson, Matthew Graham, Julian Holdenreid
and Josh Poreski; far left 2nd year Henry England

Regional Officers Institute IOTA E-Board attended thi event to learn more ways to improve our chapter.

IOTA Chapter & Stepping Stones

IOTA brothers collaborated with Stepping Stones, an
organization that plans events for people who struggle
with mental health issues and disabilities. March 8, 2020
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For the KIDS | Get On The Ball
Give to Children’s Miracle Network

Every year the Zeta Beta Tau Fraternity runs its Get On The Ball fundraiser. This fundraiser
works to raise money for the Children's Miracle Network, a non-profit that raises funds for chil-
dren’s hospitals, medical research, and community awareness of children’s health issues. Over
the years the Iota chapter has raised thousands of dollars for the Children’s Miracle Network
and has recently established a wonderful relationship with the local Children’s hospital in
Aurora. This relationship has allowed brothers to visit the medical campus, interact with
patients, and most importantly realize the incredible effect their fundraising efforts have on
both the patients but their families and the staff that work tirelessly to ensure these children
can lead a normal life. We hope that you will support us in this year’s effort to raise money for
Children’s Miracle Network as any donation is greatly appreciated.
This year, we were able to raise $11,192.38 for Children’s Miracle Network, and we could
not have done that without the support from our loyal friends, family, and most importantly,
alumni! Thank You!
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Will Rader, our Past President, is mentioned in 
‘ZBT Stands Against Hate’ in The Deltan Spring 2020

As the world’s first Jewish Fraternity, Zeta Beta Tau remains in the unique position to serve as a con-
vener on college campuses to address one of the deepest issues facing our brothers and their peers
today: anti-Semitism and hate. Anti-Semitism can be defined as the mistreatment and discrimination
of the Jewish people.

ZBT strives to help brothers understand the realities of anti-Semitism and guide them to become influ-
encers in their community in the fight to eradicate anti-Semitism and other forms of hate. Our Hate
Against One is Hate Against All campaign strives to end hate, whether it be anti-Semitism, racism or other
forms of hate. ZBT believes that hate unchecked against one community can lead to hate against other
communities. Hate has no place in our world, and ZBT seeks to create a more inclusive world through
this multifaceted endeavor.

The Fraternity currently partners with two entities which share ZBT’s passion to combat hate, the Anti-
Defamation League (ADL) and the National Coalition Building Institute (NCBI). When collaborating with
the ADL, ZBT brings their Words to Action workshop to chapters. Words to Action is a personalized pro-
gram which discusses anti-Semitism, participants’ own experiences with this form of hate, and how to
respond to this type of discrimination. Approximately 20 chapters receive this workshop annually, thanks
to the commitment and generous support of this effort by the Zeta Beta Tau Foundation. As Brother
Matthew D. Rupe, Gamma Chi (University of South Florida) 2022 said after his Chapter concluded their
Words to Action workshop, “the session was very informative on anti-Semitism as a whole and was very
helpful in providing ways of combating and preventing the further spread of anti-Semitism.” Following a
chapter’s participation in a Words to Action workshop, brothers coordinate a post-workshop impact pro-
gram to implement the workshop’s skills and techniques to educate non-ZBT brothers about hate.
Omicron Chapter at Tufts University welcomed a local Holocaust survivor to share his story with the
broader campus community. Over 90 students came to hear Dr. Ludwik Szymanski talk about his expe-
rience. Omicron Chapter President Omar M. Badr (2021) said “Dr. Szymanski shared a powerful story
about survival and moving forward, as well as speaking against hate and bigotry.”

ZBT values the diversity of its brothers, and to address other forms of hate which may be relevant to

https://www.zbtdigitaldeltan.com/issues/spring-2020/zbt-stands-against-hate/

https://www.zbtdigitaldeltan.com/issues/spring-2020/zbt-stands-against-hate/
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brothers of various backgrounds, the Fraternity entered a partnership with NCBI. In July 2019, nearly 20
undergraduate and alumni brothers and staff were trained by NCBI professionals to be facilitators of
diversity, equity, and inclusion workshops. This cohort of trained individuals lead workshops within their
chapters as well as other chapters in their region to address specific forms of hate and empower broth-
ers with the skills to address incidents of hate and bigotry. Beta Alpha Theta Chapter at the University of
Colorado at Boulder recently participated in a NCBI workshop led by ZBT’s Director of Hate Prevention
and Jewish Enrichment, Sheri Rosenberg, and William C. Rader, Iota (University of Denver) 2020. Beta
Alpha Theta Chapter President John R. Ochoa (2022) viewed the program as “an interesting and fun way
to get to know [his] brothers. [He] got to know a lot of new things about people that [he] thought [he]
knew really well. Thinking about people and their different identities was pretty eye-opening, and [he]
would definitely recommend this program to other chapters.”

Most recently, ZBT joined the Combat Anti-Semitism Movement to try to encourage as many people as pos-
sible to raise awareness about the rise of anti-Semitism on campus and around the world. Brothers, under-
graduate and alumni alike, are able to sign a pledge to combat anti-Semitism and encourage other stu-
dents, family, friends and community members to sign the pledge as well. Anyone interested in signing
this pledge can do so at: http://combatantisemitism.org/zbt.

Zeta Beta Tau Fraternity is fully and firmly committed to fighting anti-Semitism and other forms of hate and
discrimination plaguing society today. ZBT stands up for what is right and to protect the rights of all peo-
ple. If you are interested in learning more about any of our hate prevention programs, please reach out to
Sheri Rosenberg, ZBT’s Director of Hate Prevention and Jewish Enrichment.             by Sheri Rosenberg

RECRUITMENT
Recommendations Wanted!

We are looking for a few great men. If you know
any men that will be attending DU please send
his name and contact information to Peyton
Weeter our recruitment chairmen at:
ptrweeter@gmail.com.
To make a recruitment recommendation for
any other chapter, please go to:
https://zbt.org/alumni/recommend-a-brother/

Connect with 
ZBT’s BRIDGE 
Platform
Connect with ZBTs across the world in our new
brothers-only platform, BRIDGE! Sign up in less
than two minutes with your Facebook account
and reconnect with old brothers and meet new
ones! Alternate methods to create an account
include using your email or LinkedIn profile,
visit: https://bridgezbt.com/

Bruce Saiber Memorial
Iota Chapter Education Fund

Donation’s to support Iota Chapter
and our undergraduate brothers at the
University of Denver can be made to
Zeta Beta Tau Foundation’s Bruce
Saiber Memorial Iota Chapter
Education Fund visit:
http:/www.zbtfoundation.org/donate

Gifts may also be made by check made and
payable to the Zeta Beta Tau Foundation (Note:
Saiber Memorial/Iota Chapter Fund) and mailed to
Zeta Beta Tau Foundation, Gift Processing Office,
PO Box 2187, Columbus, GA 31902.
Zeta Beta Tau – Brotherhood for a Lifetime!
C, F & S,
Faron A. Lewitt, 
Executive Director
Tel: 317-506-7066

http://findgreek.com/zetabetatau

Order ZBT Gear online:

ZBT Heritage Photos 
including Old Composites

We’ve updated the Iota website with ZBT and PSD
composite photos from yesteryear. Go to
www.duzbt.com then click on Alumni then click
on Heritage photos http://www.duzbt.com
or click on this direct web link:
http://tinyurl.com/p3dg8gl

http://www.facebook.com/ZBTiota

http:/www.zbtfoundation.org/donate
http:/www.zbtfoundation.org/donate
http:/www.zbtfoundation.org/donate
https://bridgezbt.com/
https://zbt.org/alumni/recommend-a-brother/
http://combatantisemitism.org/zb
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ZBT IOTA Website | Follow Us on Facebook
The ZBT IOTA website is the product of a lot of hard work from very dedicated individuals. Through the
help of a website developer, we were able to create something that we truly felt captured our chapter
and who we are. Our new website features a variety of comprehensive tabs, each revealing something
different regarding our brotherhood, along with a blog to keep followers in the loop with all things Iota.
I encourage you to check it out for updates, current news and photos.

You’ll Love Us on Like Us on facebook
http://www.duzbt.com/ http://www.facebook.com/zbtiota/
View composite photos dating back to the ‘40s,
Yesteryear pictures from the ‘60s and ‘70s, 
Brummer Cup Celebrations at DU, 
and a host of Iota Reunions!
http://duzbt.com/alumni/composites/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/yesteryear60s/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/yesteryear70s/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/brummer-cup-celebration/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/boyz-ski-reunions/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/iota-reunions/

A POWERHOUSE OF EXCELLENCE AT DU
Visit Iota Chapter at
http://www.duzbt.com/
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http://www.duzbt.com/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/brummer-cup-celebration/
http://www.facebook.com/zbtiota/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/iota-reunions/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/brummer-cup-celebration/
http://www.facebook.com/zbtiota/
http://www.duzbt.com/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/iota-reunions/
http://www.duzbt.com/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/brummer-cup-celebration/
http://www.facebook.com/zbtiota/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/iota-reunions/
http://www.duzbt.com/


President
My name is Alec Hurst and I
am the President of Zeta Beta
Tau IOTA Chapter at the
University of Denver. I am hon-
ored to serve as the leader of
this organization. I am a major
in Business Analytics with A
minor in Finance. I am very
grateful that my brothers
entrusted me with the respon-

sibilities of president. I am very proud of our chap-
ter's hard work in and out of the classroom over the
fall and winter quarters. Allowing us to place 3rd
amongst all fraternities with a chapter GPA of 3.42,
which is above the university all men's average. I
am also proud to announce that this year we were
able to raise more than $11,000 for Children’s
Miracle Network, which exceeded our goal of
$10,000. Our organization aims to uphold the
deepest values of our fraternity: Integrity,
Intellectual Awareness, Brotherly Love and Social
Responsibility. We do this through intentional phi-
lanthropy, community service, brotherhood devel-
opment events, quarterly retreats and much more.
With IFC awards coming up in the next month, I am
looking forward to seeing how many awards we will
be able to bring home for the chapter. With the sit-
uation of the current pandemic and having to
switch to online courses it is unfortunate that we as
an organization have had to cancel events in the
spring. However, we are looking forward to the fall
quarter and if the situation becomes less severe we
are looking forward to hosting brotherhood events
where possible over the summer. I hope everyone
is safe, healthy, and happy. Feel free to reach out
to me at: alec.hurst.du@gmail.com anytime with
questions or concerns. It’s great to be a Zeeb!

C, F & S,
Alec Hurst, Iota Chapter President
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Faculty Advisor  
I am Greg Grauberger, the
faculty advisor for ZBT, I
work as an advisor at the
Daniels College of
Business and work closely
with Daniels students and
their families. My opportu-
nity to serve for ZBT gives
me the chance to branch
out and enjoy the privilege
of working with a group of
brothers who are very visi-
ble and distinguished on

campus. In the time I have been associated with
ZBT, I have witnessed the energy and effort that
the house places against all campus activities, cre-
ating well-rounded brothers who are creating
meaningful, lifelong networks. As a priority, I want
the current brothers to think back to the time that
they joined ZBT, the commitment to stand shoul-
der to shoulder with their brothers, to respect and
be there for them. Now, step back to re-examine
that original commitment they made to them-
selves and to the others who are their ZBT family.
Given that perspective, how can they personally
extend and increase that commitment inside, and
outside the ZBT community? What are some strate-
gies and tactics to accomplish this academically,
culturally, and socially? These will be some areas
we explore in the future, and as parents and
alums, your feedback is welcome. 
I am very honored and flattered by the recognition,
and to have been able to receive the Excellence,
Chapter Faculty Adviser award in person. In my
position in Daniels, I work with a lot of students,
and a lot of Greek students, and each day I feel
most fortunate to be connected specifically as a
ZBT Brother with everyone individually, and as a
group. It's a tremendous house, but one that has
not even reached its potential academically, which
is both a challenging and exciting proposition.
While last night provides a snapshot for earned cel-
ebration, it also gives us the impetus to direct our
momentum to the future and to visualize the
accomplishments ahead of us. 
Thanks again, and please give all the Brothers my
sincere thanks at the upcoming chapter meeting.
Email: ggrauber@du.edu Tel: 303-871-3421

Best regards,
Greg Grauberger, Director of Advising, 
Office of Undergraduate Programs at Daniels
College of Business at the University of Denver
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Operations Director
My name is Arthur Ashworth, I am a sophomore at
DU. I joined the executive board to make a differ-
ence in our chapter and campus, and change the
way Greek life is perceived in Bend relations with
the university. So far having this experience has
been a great three months learning how much
work there is in running a successful chapter.

C, F & S,
Arthur Ashworth
Operations Director
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Finance Director
My name is Enzo Sorano and I am the chapter’s
Financial Director. Given these unique circum-
stances management of the chapter's finances has
been both in interesting and challenging.
Thankfully, with the size of our brotherhood and
proper financial management in the past the chap-
ter is in good shape heading into to the next school
year. We have funds available not only for robust
programing this fall, but to support events to be
held around the country the spring and summer. 

Looking forward to working with the chapter’s lead-
ership and our advisors as we move forward.

C, F & S,
Enzo Serano
Finance Director
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Programming Director
My name is Andrew Swift and I am the
Programming Director for Iota Chapter. I chose to
run for E-board because I believed I could change
our fraternity for the better and give everyone a
chance to be heard. My duties include overseeing
half of the committees and making sure our chap-
ter and brothers are in the best shape possible. ZBT
has given me some of the best relationships and
memories of my life and I would like to give that to
the rest of our brothers.

C, F & S,
Andrew Swift
Programming Director 

Provost 
As the Provosts for the Iota Chapter, we find our-
selves staying committed to the idea of inclusive
excellence and education beyond the classrooms.
Whether it is the education of the new brothers or
the education for the entire chapter, we are focused
on continuing the tradition of molding intelligent,
capable young men into one powerhouse of excel-
lence. One way we do this is by bringing in outside
speakers and individuals from our community to
come and talk to our brothers. It can be just about
anything and everything that can help brothers
move in a positive proactive direction. We bring in
financial management experts to help brothers
start planning for the future. We bring in the
Chancellor, Vice-Chancellors and other university
administrators to stay informed about our
University and to maintain strong relationships with
the University. We bring in police officers to know
what they expect from us and how we can spot
danger and threats to our organization for a mile
away. We have also has speakers on mental health,
sexual assault prevention, risk management and
other pertinent topics.  Lastly, we provide leader-
ship training to our officers and chairmen and
those apprising to be chapter leaders. Bottom line,
we help compliment what we are learning inside
the classroom with various educational programs.

C, F & S,
Connon Reingruber and Justin Chiacchia
Provost Co-Chairmen

Community Service 
This spring, although we weren’t on campus, we
have been encouraging brothers to engage in
meaningful community service activities from
home while staying safe. When we return to cam-
pus in the fall, we are planning on having a large
event with the sisters of Alpha Phi, and the Wish for
Wheels organization. This event will consist of
brothers building bikes for kids in need, and active-
ly engaging with not only the Greek community at
the University, but with the community on a larger
scale. We are also planning on having a trail
cleanup, and a variety of other, smaller events to
maintain a positive impact on our locality. We try to
do service, always.

C, F & S,
Will Irvin
Community Service Chairmen

Alumni/Parental Relations
My name is Braden Krumholz and I am the new
alumni and parental relations chair. I handle the
alumni relations’ part of the fraternity such as plan-
ning events such as the 100th year anniversary of
our chapter. I also help expand the alumni network
through phone calls to alumni’s that are not
involved in the fraternity. I took the job because I
enjoy history l, so I like interacting with alumni’s.
Alumni’s provide the history of the Iota Chapter, so
I believe it is important to interact with you.
Alumni’s are also a part of the ZBT brotherhood, so
I believe it is important to stay connected with new
and old brothers. I hope to meet many of you very
soon at the 100-year anniversary gathering and if
you ever have any question about future events, do
not hesitate to contact me.

C, F & S,
Braden Krumholz
Alumni/Parental Relations Chairmen
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Brotherly Overwatch
My name is Oscar Lama and I’m the chair and
founder of Brotherhood Overwatch. Our goal is to
provide a way to check in on the mental health of
our brothers in our chapter. During my senior year,
in tandem with the members of the Brotherhood
Overwatch committee, I assigned four brothers, a
freshman, a sophomore, a junior, and a senior, to
be class representatives, in order to watch over the
brothers of each of their respective classes. I set
this up because I knew that I could not be as effec-
tive as I wanted to be on my own, and so I recruit-
ed brothers who were in different classes and could
thus better address the needs of different brothers
in our fraternity. Also, during my senior year, we
would try to have a pizza party every week where
everyone in the chapter was invited to talk about
the every day stresses of being a college student.
My goal for the future of Brotherhood Overwatch is
for someone to take over my position after I gradu-
ate and continue to improve the Overwatch by
inviting speakers and spotlighting the importance
of mental health on college campuses.

C, F & S,
Oscar Lama
Brotherly Overwatch Chairmen

Academics 
As the academic chair, it is my goal to help all
members achieve academic success. Through
various programing for our brothers, we have
increased our chapter GPA to 3.42. This is not
only the third highest GPA among the IFC, it is
above both the all male’s and all undergraduate’s
GPAs. This is an outstanding accomplishment and
something for all brothers to be proud of. 

We will continue to expand out programing and
tutoring options to ensure all brothers can and do
succeed.

C, F & S,
Patrick Crist
Academics Chairmen

Dean’s List Winter 2020
David Bernstein Daniel Lane
John Berry Thomas Mahoney
Ethan Borsook Vincent Marciano
Grant Brewer Matthew McCormick
Maxim Chaitin Brendan McNair
Hudson Cramer Stuart McNutt
Patrick Crist Owen Mckessy
Chase Crocker Maximilian Michelotti
Austin Daneiski Mathew Moscati
Duncan Fuller Alexander Murphy
Carter Huff Samuel Noonan
William Irving Ryan Novak
Carter Jendrezak Chase Overman
Jacob Kalina William Rader
Davis Klein Joseph Radochonski
Ryan Knowles Nicholas Schenk
Braden Krumholz Jackson Spear
Oscar Lama David Waterman

Brotherhood Development  
My name is Alex Murphy and I am the current BDD
chair for Iota. I would like to thank my big broth-
er and predecessor, Aiden Schief, for supporting
and preparing me to take his place. Aiden did a
great job. Despite having to move off-campus
because of the coronavirus, we all have managed
to hang out on Zoom and play video games with
each other. I have a lot of new events planned for
the fall and I hope to provide especially robust
programming since we have missed out on a quar-
ter’s worth of events. 

As a new brother of Iota, I was taught the impor-
tance of BDD for engagement and the develop-
ment of friendships both across and within class-
es. Upon becoming BDD chair, I shared a survey
with the entire chapter regarding their specific
preferences for future event’s timing, size, and
locations. I will do my best to provide great events
for the entire chapter to enjoy and I look forward
to getting creative with the programming.

C, F & S,
Alex Murphy
Brotherhood Development Chairmen
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Philanthropy/ B Positive
My name is Cyrus Jumalon and I am the new
Philanthropy chair of the Zeta Beta Tau Iota chap-
ter. This past quarter has been a challenge for my
transition as the new philanthropy chair because
of the misfortune of COVID-19. Despite being a
challenging quarter for our fraternity and commu-
nity we have raised over $11,000 for our main
philanthropy, the Children’s Miracle Network.
When it is safe we plan to visit the hospital with a
few brothers to understand why so much time and
effort is put into raising funds for this hospital. We
are also beginning to plan for the Gift of Life, a
cheek swab drive that will find donors tissue type
and see if it matches a patient looking for a donor.
We try to do charity, always.

C, F & S,
Cyrus Jumalon
Philanthropy/B Positive Chairmen

Recruitment
After a successful two semesters of recruitment,
the freshman class of Iota Chapter at the University
of Denver has over 30 quality new brothers. First,
our goal is to help grow the Greek-life community
as well as show potential new members what great
things Greek life has to offer. Many active members
from the fall class knew other freshmen were sim-
ply not interested in rushing and we want to change
that. In order to show them the benefits of being in
a fraternity, our active brothers focus on promoting
the aspects of fraternal life. By educating potential
new members on the philanthropy, community
service, academic priorities, alumni connections,
and leadership opportunities available within Iota
Chapter, we are able to attract and initiate a variety
of quality brothers. Through this process, when
recruiting new members \we highlight these bene-
fits and the importance of brotherhood as part of a
student undergraduate experience and beyond. 

Due to the COVID-19 epidemic recruiting was more
difficult. We decided to have a virtual spring recruit-
ment. We want quality men to join the fraternity
and we didn’t believe that could be possible by get-
ting to know them through a screen. We hope that
many will consider joining our brotherhood this fall.

Despite this, recruitment has been a great success
this year. We are hopefully that fall recruitment will
add more than 30 new brothers to our chapter. 

At Iota we understand that Recruitment is the
Lifeblood of Fraternity. We would welcome your
recommendations of men that we should consider
adding to our brotherhood. Please send recruitment
recommendations to Peyton: ptrweeter@gmail.com
or Joe: joe.radochonski@du.edu.

C, F & S,
Joe Rado and Peyton Weeter
Recruitment Chairmen

Public Relations
I have enjoyed the beginning of my role as the
Public Relations Chair and look forward to spread-
ing our experiences with alumni brothers through
our social media platforms. I strive to help create
more awareness of the positive impacts of our
brotherhood on social media. My duties are to
actively engage our social media following which is
alumni and current brothers. This engagement
allows for graduates to stay active in our communi-
ty, and reminisce about their own experiences. I
document our activities like intramural sports, to
quarterly retreats. I share our impact on surround-
ing community, like our Get On The Ball fundrais-
er supporting the Children’s Miracle Network. I
strive to continue to bring our community together.

C, F & S,
Dillon Terman
Public Relations ChairmenAthletics 

Hi, my name is Ari Brooks. I am a rising junior from
Highland Park, Illinois. As athletic chair, my goal is
to bring IM championships in every sport to ZBT. We
have had teams registered for almost every sport
this year, but the goal next year is to have at least
one team registered for every sport. My plan is to
get the teams set up early, establish upper class-
men captains, and practice at least once a week to
make sure that we put our best teams on the field.

C, F & S,
Ari Brooks
Athletic Chairmen
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Sexual Assault Prevention 
Parker Fisher runs the Sexual Assault Prevention.
The purpose of this committee is to educate,
inspire, and mobilize members of the Zeta Beta
Tau fraternity to be the best neighbors we can be
to our fellow students and members of the
University of Denver and surrounding communities.
This year the Iota chapter is looking to host training
seminars like Green Light Go, a national ZBT pro-
gram raising awareness on college campuses about
sexual assault and consent. We constantly encour-
age our brothers to be conscious and active
bystanders on campus and in our daily lives. We
also offer support to fellow brothers who have been
impacted by sexual assault, either directly or indi-
rectly. Our committee is looking forward to contin-
uing our engagement with the DU community in the
coming years.

C, F & S,
Parker Fisher
Sexual Assault Prevention Chairmen

Rituals 
The Rituals committee is dedicated to fostering the
unique Iota experience each brother has at rituals
and paying service to the long-standing traditions of
the Zeta Beta Tau fraternity. Upholding these tradi-
tions and more importantly the standards that
come with throughout a brother’s journey with ZBT
is crucial to setting the precedent of outstanding
character that every brother is challenged to put
forth. Each ritual has their respective purpose all
focusing on crucial moments in the fraternity
whether it is the initiation of new brothers, the
revealing of ‘bigs’ and ‘littles’, or the initiation of
new E-Board members. These services honor their
subjects for their willingness to accept the
increased accountability toward their brothers they
take on by either becoming a member, accepting a
mentor, or promising to be reliant and taking a
leadership position within the fraternity. The Rituals
committee remains focused on paying service to
the respect that is deserved by adhering to the call
to serve the fraternity.

C, F & S,
Jack Diakon
Rituals Chairmen

Risk Management 
The risk management committee at Iota has been
working diligently over the past school year, and
although we are currently in a situation out of our
control we’re looking forward to getting back and
having a great quarter this fall. We’re ready to
implement additional educational material at chap-
ter meetings regarding topics such as alcohol and
substance abuse, hazing, and sexual assault. These
presentations paired with our already robust risk
management protocol will keep our brothers and
our campus as safe as possible. The University of
Denver appreciates our commitment to risk man-
agement and our relationship continues to grow.
C, F & S,
Austin Danelski and Aiden Vaughey
Risk Management Co-Chairmen

Social Chairmen  
As social chairmen of the Zeta Beta Tau Iota
Chapter, it is my responsibility to keep our frater-
nity active on campus. This means setting up
exchanges with sororities on campus, planning
registered parties with the University of Denver
administration, and facilitating opportunities to
connect with other Zeta Beta Tau chapters like the
one at Boulder. In light of COVID-19 all social
functions in the Spring were suspended, however,
we are looking forward to a busy fall.
C, F & S,
Danny Lane & Grayson Warlick 
Social Co-Chairmen

Heritage 
Hello, my name is Jake Kalina. I am the Heritage
Chair for the Iota Chapter of the Zeta Beta Tau
Fraternity here at the University of Denver. Coming
from a small, fairly homogeneous city of Rochester,
Minnesota, I was one of only 100 Jewish families.
From this experience I understand how important it
is to provide programs to educate brothers and
community members on Jewish heritage and
issues of importance to the Jewish community. In
the past quarter, many brothers had the opportuni-
ty to attend several Hillel activities and Chabad
services. With the quarter getting cut short our
chapter unfortunately had to cancel everything but
no worries! We will make up for it in the fall!

C, F & S,
Jake Kalina
Heritage Chairmen



NEW BROTHERS STRENGTHEN
OUR BROTHERHOOD

Henry Hoffman Deerfield, Illinois
Ari Brooks Highland Park, Illinois
Peyton Weeter Flower Mound, Texas
Noah Taxman Highland Park, Illinois
Josh Mittman Westchester, New York
Dillon Terman Northbrook, Highland Park
Austin Danelski Duluth, Minnesota
Danny Lane Danville, California
Jake Kalina Rochester, Minnesota
Matthew Mooney Redondo Beach, California
Bret Rodgers Norwalk, Connecticut
Alex Murphy Plano, Texas
Joe Radochonski Highlands Ranch, Colorado
Braden Krumholz Dallas,Texas
Josh Poreski Wellesley, Massachusetts
Cyrus Jumalon Kona, Hawaii
Will Irvin Denver, Colorado
Louis Burg Los Angeles, California
Hal Groome Boston, Massachusetts
Dominic Fera Western Springs, Illinois
Jack Diakon Napa, California
Parker Fisher Carmel, California
Retzio Gredig Pueblo, Colorado
Sebastian Megalhaes La Jolla, California
Julian Holdenreid Berkeley, California
Britt Wasson Tulsa, Oklahoma
Matthew Graham St. Louis, Missouri
Henry Davis Austin, Texas
Aiden Vaughey Princeton, New Jersey
Enzo Sorano Chicago, Illinois

2020-2021 Executive Board
President: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Alec Hurst 
Operations Director: . . . . . . . Arthur Ashworth
Programming Director: . . . . . Andrew Swift
Financial Director:. . . . . . . . . Enzo Serano
Communications Director: . . Louis Burg

ZBT Chairmen
Academics: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Patrick Crist
Alumni and Parent Relations:. . . Braden Krumholz
Athletics: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ari Brooks
Brotherhood Development: . . . . Alex Murphy
Brotherhood Overwatch: . . . . . . Brendan McNair
Community Service: . . . . . . . . . Will Irvin
Diversity Inclusion: . . . . . . . . . . Noah Taxman
Formal: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Bernie McCarthy and 

Evan McCarthy
Heritage: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Jake Kalina
House Manager:. . . . . . . . . . . . . Cory Lascala
Inter Fraternity Council:. . . . . . . Arthur Ashworth 
Philanthropy/B Positive:. . . . . . . Cyrus Jumalon
Provost: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Justin Chiacchia and

Connon Reingruber
Public Relations/Photographer: . Dillon Terman
Recruitment: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Joe Rado and

Peyton Weeter
Risk Prevention: . . . . . . . . . . . . Austin Danelski and 

Aiden Vaughey
Rituals: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Jack Diakon
Sexual Assault Prevention: . . . . Parker Fisher
Social: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Danny Lane and

Grayson Warlick
Steward: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Michael Hullinger
Tailgates:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Bret Rodgers
Traditions: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Dominic Fera
Website and Facebook: . . . . . . . Peter Valesares and

Nathan Moses
ZBTahiti: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Alex Frith and  

Andrew Swift
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Communications Director  
My name is Louis Burg and I am the
Communications Director for Iota chapter. As a
member of the executive board, my main job is
to be a bridge between E-Board and the fraterni-
ty. Through communications regarding the state
and agenda of the fraternity, I ensure transparen-
cy between E-Board and the fraternity. I send out
weekly updates that explain everything that is
happening in the fraternity. I send out chapter
minutes so brothers can review what was dis-
cussed at chapter meetings.
C, F & S,
Louis Burg 
Communications Director

Congratulations Iota Seniors
Brady Becco Evan McCarthy
David Bernstein Stuart McNutt
Ethan Borsook Max Michelotti
Grant Brady Will Moody
Max Chaitin Samuel Noonan
Tyler Drucker Ryan Novak
Carter Fite Alexander Ortmann
Alex Frith Chase Overman
Travis Fulcher Will Rader
Markus Hurd Brian Richardson
Davis Klein Nick Schenk
Damon Koukoutchos Josh Silverstein
Oscar Lama Jackson Spear



Ronnie Weinstein ‘69
I am retired. Normally enjoying golf in our Hunters Run
community in Boynton Beach, Florida. My wife, Sheryl,
son Eric, and two grandchildren Leah and Michael are all
well and hunkering down until this pandemic is over.
email: RonnieWboltex@aol.com

Bruce H. Balonick ‘70
Well, here’s my story: Marcia and I still live in the Chicago
area, where three of our grandchildren also live. Our
other two grandchildren live in Denver, where Steve,
Gary, and Jim all get a fair chance to act as their family.
Of course, we get to Denver often to see those grandchil-
dren (and the adults they live with and our Colorado
friends). And, I get out often to ski. Skiing with my grand-
children is not (yet) as aggressive as bumps with Jim and
Gary, but it’s something I have dreamt of since before
the kids were born. Sadly, for the first time in many
years, the guys ski week was canceled this year.
I am still working, although I left my law firm last year to
go in-house with a favorite client. 
Strange times we’re living in. Today, the IT guys are
downloading my documents and Outlook onto a laptop
so that I can: https://staythefuckhome.com/ Really look-
ing forward to seeing you guys in October.  Stay safe.
email: bbalonick@cfsc.com

Richard ‘Gunner’ Schlanger ‘70
I visited DU about six years ago trying to convince our
daughter to attend (she wound up at UC Davis instead)
and can attest to the change. Dan Ritchie was a vision-
ary. Barbara and I have two kids - both independent;
one lives in San Francisco while the other lives in
Moscow; I have one grandchild from a former marriage.
We sold our home in Massachusetts aka ‘Taxachussets’
this past June and split seasons between New
Hampshire and Florida (West coast). I continue to ski
and play golf (solid 25 handicap). Best wishes to all and
do take care! Say hi to the wombat (Terman).
email: RichardSchlanger7@msn.com

Jim Terman ‘70
Thanks Steve for connecting us during this crazy time in
our lives. Here’s my story – Wendy and I have lived in our
house in Highland Park for 28 years. We have two daugh-
ters – Ada, 27 years old living in Chicago with her
boyfriend and is an occupational therapist at Mt Sinai
Hospital, a safety net hospital in Chicago. My other
daughter, Neeve, presently lives in New Orleans, having
worked in Teach for America program for two years and
now works for City Year (similar program). So Wendy and
I are empty nesters caring only for Ozzie, our 12 year old
dog and my best friend.
I am still working in our 39-year old PR firm, though tak-
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ing it a little easier during the summer months. I am still
a political/news junkie.
Gunner – Great to hear from you!  My handicap is 28 so
you owe me strokes if we can get on the golf course. I
get Balonick on the golf course a few times during the
summer. He might beat you on the slopes but you will
have to give him strokes on the golf course.
Everyone stay healthy. We are the “senior citizens” they
keep talking about on TV. Hope to see you all in October.
email: jim_terman@jtpr.com

David ‘Hupt’ Hauptman ’73
I am retired, working with non-profits on boards, and tak-
ing classes at Olli through DU. Playing golf in summer,
Bridge and Canasta with friends all over the country via
Zoom during the stay at home restrictions. My wife
Ronnie is also retired and we have two grandkids, one
from each of my daughters Max and Isha (Hebrew for
Woman), born 4 weeks ago on her mother’s birthday. 
email: davids.hauptman@gmail.com

Don Reisfeld ’76
Fishing for king salmon and halibut with the Boyz has
been rescheduled due to pandemic. Our 2021 date is
June 23-27 at Peregrine Lodge in Haida Gwaii, BC,
Canada. We’re a group of 8 with room for up to 20. Visit:
http://www.PeregrineLodge.com or contact me .
email: Don@MortonAd.com

Keith Frankl ’79
I am a solo practitioner. I have finally learned how to play
golf. This is just in time for my second hip replacement.
I have been involved with political groups, which try to
limit terms of Congress members. I am involved with
‘Judaism Your Way’, which is reformed enough to bring
in ideas that are relevant and helpful in this modern era.
My wife Carolyn is a real estate agent. My daughter is a
professional engineer working with 3D printing and gov-
ernment work designed to keep us safer in the event of
seems like nerve gas attack.
email: kfrankl@aol.com

Ken Jacobs ’80 
I am a Physical Therapist working at Capital Regional
Medical Center, a hospital in Tallahassee. Current
Commander of the Tallahassee Composite Squadron of
the Civil Air Patrol. Mission Pilot doing Search and
Rescue Missions, Photography Missions, and Cadet
Orientation Riders.
My wife is former Sharon Goldstein – Ron Goldstein’s sis-
ter. Been married for 32 years with one son Robert who
is 30 and a ZBT alum of Florida State University. This
past year Ron’s Daughter got married and we were all
excited to attend that.
email: Kenjac858@comcast.net 
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Thanks to those alumni serving as alumni big
brothers this year. This program matches a gradu-
ating senior with an alumnus who serves as their
mentor during their transition to the real world.

Why not consider being a mentor?
For more information contact Steve Ehrlich:
ehrlich14@aol.com

IOTA’s ALUMNI 
BIG BROTHER PROGRAM

Alumni Gatherings
Thanks to Jay Reano for his efforts in keeping the
bonds of brotherhood alive and well in Denver.
Every third Tuesday  local alumni meet for lunch.
We share stories, mostly lies, about the past and
catch up on current events. We are hoping more
local alumni will join us, contact Jay via email:
jreano@comcast.net for more information.
Why not consider doing this in your city?

Contact Steve Ehrlich: ehrlich14@aol.com and he’ll
get you contact information for alumni in your area.

impact that deep learning (artificial intelligence) could
have on the biomedical and medical field. Currently
deciding if I would like to continue in pursuit of a PhD.,
or work in the industry. 
My immediate family lives in Albuquerque, highlighted
by my youngest sister, Eliza Mariner, who plays forward
for the University of New Mexico women’s soccer team.
email: BlaiseMariner17@gmail.com
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Robert Arkin ’83
I am a commercial, residential construction and mill-
work fabricatior. I have been married 33 years to my
wife Rachelle with two grown children, Brittani 28 and
Ross 25 years old.
For the last seven months I have been providing relief
support to the victims of Hurricane Dorian which affect-
ed the Bahamas. I made 48 flights bringing donations
and relief support doctors and support staff for the
rebuilding of the islands. I have provided flight support
for the last three hurricanes doing the same throughout
Florida. I have been working on my commercial
Rotorcraft, single and twin aircraft ratings.
email: Robert@arkingc.com

Craig Mason ’88
I am divorced and live in Lone Tree, Colorado and work
for Oracle Corporation. This will be my 31st year
fundraising for the National Multiple Sclerosis Society via
their Bike MS ride. Our 2020 will be my 31st year
fundraising for the National Multiple Sclerosis Society via
their Bike MS ride. Our team, the ‘Coneheads’, have
raised $750K lifetime and $104K last year alone. We
have several chapters around the country with five ZBT’s
on the teams including Craig Mason, Craig Stillman, Rob
Brereton, David Brereton, and Mike Sachs. We have
teams in Colorado, Wyoming, Philadelphia, Washington,
DC, Salt Lake, Seattle, and Wyoming. Please reach out to
me if you ride road bicycles and you’re willing to support
this great cause by biking from 30 to 150 miles in a
weekend to cure MS.
email: craigmas_work@hotmail.com

Peter Throckmorton ’17
I am a financial analyst at Sierra Nevada Corporation in
Reno, Nevada. I enjoy climbing and skiing around the
Sierra Nevada! Enjoying all things Reno and Lake Tahoe
have to offer. My girlfriend starts medical school at the
University of Nevada in Reno this summer, so we are
taking some time off prior to this to climb and ski
around the west though much of our plan has been put
on hold due to the Coronavirus.
email: tmortonpt@gmail.com

Blaise Mariner ’17
I am a Biomedical Engineering Graduate Student at the
University of New Mexico. Graduating with my Masters of
Science next month. Much of my work surrounds the
classification of aortic valve cells, investigating as to why
aortic stenosis, a leading killer in the US and the world,
develops. Other research topics that I have been
involved in are as follows: Autophagy (the study of
aging), diabetes treatment (microneedle development),
flow Cytometry (cancer cell classification), and the

Please send us news about you and your family for the
next AN IOTA’S WORTH. Please include your name, year
of graduation, e-mail along with an update on you and/or
your family to Steve at: ehrlich14@aol.com Thanks!

News about you... 
for the next An Iota’s Worth
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Lost Brother

Nashelsky, Gunter  
Parlin, Eugene  
Feldhamer, Gerald  
Goodfried, Donald I. 
Idleberg, Morey  
Litvak, John  
Pepper, Albert Y 
Richman, Marvin M. 
Robitaille, Norton  
Werber, Shirl  
Cohen, Milton  
Eber, Alan S. 
Epstein, Alvin K. 
Ginsborg, Irwin  
Rottman, Robert B. 
Snyder, Norton I. 
Sorkin, Fred S. 
Elinoff, Joseph J. 
Goldstein, Max T. 
Morris, Albert P. 
Szyliowicz, Joseph S. 
Coppel, Claude P. 
Eskanos, Melvin R. 
Hailpern, Solomon  
Maslin, Herbert L. 
Romer, Victor  
Flax, Morton L. 
Caplan, Reuben  
Cohen, Dave B. 
Gart, Morton L. 
Hailpern, David  

Lost Brother

Karkus, Neil F. 
Milstein, Martin S. 
Shefrin, William S. 
Stahl, Charles Stanley 
Zall, Edward R. 
Axler, Allan S. 
Biegelsen, Lewis M. 
Siegelman, Robert  
Zenner, Leopold I 
Cooper, Charles O. 
Eisen, Aaron M. 
Hornstein, Martin L. 
Luper, Jerry  
Rothstein, Jerome M. 
Sanders, Lawrence  
Schulman, Barry A. 
Schwartz, Joseph  
Siegel, Larry  
Steinberg, Edward Harvey 
Weiss, Melvin J. 
Shapiro, Paul N. 
Weinstein, Robert S. 
Friedman, Sheldon E. 
Gold, Frank J. 
Keinon, Irwin J. 
Rosenberg, Richard  
Ackerman, Howard M. 
Ginsberg, Frederick L. 
Klein, Michael J. 
Koshar, David C. 
Miller, Stanley H. 

HELP US FIND OUR LOST ALUMNI | WE NEED THEIR EMAIL
We are working closely with the University of Denver to update our alumni list.
We are in need of e-mail addresses for the following alumni, see list below.
If you have any of these please send them to Steve Ehrlich at: ehrlich14@aol.com
To update your records with DU click on the web link below:
https://securelb.imodules.com/s/1150/interior2013/index.aspx?sid=1150&gid=1001&pgid=3
&cid=40&returnurl=https%3a%2f%2fsecurelb.imodules.com%2fs%2f1150%2finteri-
or2013%2findex.aspx%3fsid%3d1150%26gid%3d1001%26pgid%3d95%26cid%3d271#_ga=1
.160135357.1099627392.1437962751
to do likewise for ZBT please click on the web link below:
http://www.zbt.org/alumni/update-your-contact-information.html

If you are not receiving communications from ZBT and Iota Chapter it is because we do
not have your correct e-mail address, please update your records so we can stay in touch.

Year Graduated

1950
1950
1951
1951
1951
1951
1951
1951
1951
1951
1952
1952
1952
1952
1952
1952
1952
1953
1953
1953
1953
1954
1954
1954
1954
1954
1955
1956
1956
1956
1956

Year Graduated

1956
1956
1956
1956
1956
1957
1957
1957
1957
1958
1958
1958
1958
1958
1958
1958
1958
1958
1958
1958
1959
1959
1960
1960
1960
1960
1962
1962
1962
1962
1962
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Lost Brother

Weiner, Richard S. 
Witheiler Ph.D., Alan  
Hilvitz, Andrew M. 
Kippur, Stanley H. 
Berry, Leonard L. 
Brodsky, David M. 
Forman, Hal S. 
Glass, Richard H. 
Liebowitz, Aaron P. 
Pakula, Jerry B. 
Pesner, David I. 
Steinberg, Dennis A. 
Canges, E. Michael 
Cohn, Mark D. 
Heller, Stuart  
Lisberg, David H. 
Luchs, Stephen G. 
Stern, Steven  
Wandel, Arden O. 
Asch, Kenneth S. 
Brooks, Michael B. 
Davis, Peter B. 
Fried, Ronald F. 
Friedman, Benjamin F. 
Hoffman, Morton  
Rosenthal, James A. 
Shipman, Robert  
Fried, Norman S. 
Gotfred, David  
Lebovitz, Joel A 
Mann, Howard S. 
Berger, Barry M 
Bernstein, Nathaniel E. 
Finkelstein, Neil A. 
Gore, Lawrence S. 
Lewitt, James L. 
Londy, Frank Louis 
Muskat, Mark L. 
Resnick, Michael L. 
Smith, Stephen A. 
Straus II, David H. 
Adams, Brian C. 
Blumenthal, Elliot  
Frank, Jeffrey  
Furth, William E. 
Gerber, Thomas  
Hoffman, Andrew  

Lost Brother

Sherman, Marc  
Soffer, Robert  
Soloway, Michael  
Zamelsky, Barry D. 
Ziering, William H. 
Sherer, Jeff  
Anderson, Mark R. 
Brown, Richard I. 
Goldstein, Allan B. 
Bach, Leo T. 
Abrams, Loryn T. 
Allen, Jeffery P. 
Botwinick, Michael G. 
Lauber, Harold Jay 
Zarowitz, Lonny P. 
Jacobs, John R. 
Nathan, Thomas L. 
Cook, William S. 
Page Jr., Richard L. 
Lieberman, Tom K. 
Dyer III, Robert  
Freedman, Mark A. 
Odachonski, Joseph M. 
Otto, Bradley F. 
Schlachter, Norman L. 
Thomas, Gerald Lee 
Acker, Scott  
Gerstein, Donald Keith 
Griggs, John Van 
Heiss, John Alexander 
Jurgens, Todd Melvin 
McCormick, Terry Lee 
Simmons Jr., Warren Lewis 
Spielman, Steven I. 
Woo, Robert Cecil 
Derade, Jeff P. 
Greene, Martin D. 
Kaufman, Lawrence N. 
Makowski Jr., Leonard  
Peller, Mark D. 
Zitsman, James A. 
Perrye, Jeffrey H. 
Piland, Craig A. 
Archer, John E. 
Devlin, Steven E. 
Edwards, David C. 

Year Graduated

1962
1962
1963
1963
1964
1964
1964
1964
1964
1964
1964
1964
1965
1965
1965
1965
1965
1965
1965
1966
1966
1966
1966
1966
1966
1966
1966
1967
1967
1967
1967
1968
1968
1968
1968
1968
1968
1968
1968
1968
1968
1969
1969
1969
1969
1969
1969

Year Graduated

1969
1969
1969
1969
1969
1970
1971
1971
1971
1972
1973
1973
1973
1973
1973
1974
1974
1976
1977
1978
1979
1979
1980
1980
1980
1980
1981
1981
1981
1981
1981
1981
1981
1981
1981
1982
1982
1982
1982
1982
1982
1983
1983
1984
1984
1984
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Lost Brother

Geher, Thomas M. 
Goodman, Paul D. 
Gordon, Kenneth D. 
Kirkpatrick, Terrance L. 
Kunin, Mark H. 
Moss, Eric J. 
Stein, Michael E. 
Nataf, Andre A. 
Nathan, Gregg P. 
Neis, Robert C. 
Shannon, Michael  
Wells, Steven M. 
Zoghlin, Dale A. 
Cooper, Kevin  
Davis, James R. 
Davis, Daniel M. 
Segura, David Anthony 
Vogel, Brock R. 
Wood, Peter W. 
Bartz, Granton E. 
Brereton, Robert S. 
Delatorre, Paul A. 
Firmin, David A. 
Ryan, Kevin J. 
Shimomoto, Paul B. 
Cann, Steven W. 
Kessel, Marc Lewis 
Kester, Dennis J. 
MacAdams, Michael J. 
Matthies, Roy  
Traub, Lawrence M. 
Cowden, Richard R. 
Delevan, Shane E. 
Miller, Robert O. 
Reich, Lance D. 
Virene, Richard J. 
Hasty, Kelly D. 
Gross, David G 
Love, Haiwan Terrel 
Schwartz, Scott S 
Garon-Wolf, Simeon  
Dayton, John J 
DeAragon, Cameron P 
Kirk, Brian E 
Robinson, Kyle T 
Van Dusen, Adam W 
Johnson, Jared S 

Lost Brother

Merkin-Morokoff, Aaron  
Tynan, Timothy M 
Davidson, Joe W 
Evans, Wesley A 
Merino, Elio R 
Salazar, Mario M 
Robbins, Peter William 
Scully, Kirk Patrick, Osinga 
Bain, Victor  
Block, Elliot S. 
Brody, Robert D. 
Cohan, Ernest  
Cook, Albert H. 
Delwitt, Merill  
Eisenberg, Bruce M. 
Gvirtzman, Joe  
Hewman, Arnold  
Jacobs, Benjamin  
Kaplan, Richard Mark 
Kemper, Bernard  
Lifshutz, Harold A. 
Mandel, Ben  
Mitgang, Henry  
Morton, Peter  
Richman, Carl  
Rudd, David  
Rudd, Sam  
Samuelson, William  
Waldman, Samuel  
Wikler, Edward M. 

Year Graduated

1984
1984
1984
1984
1984
1984
1984
1985
1985
1985
1985
1985
1985
1988
1988
1989
1989
1989
1989
1990
1990
1990
1990
1990
1990
1991
1991
1991
1991
1991
1991
1992
1992
1992
1992
1992
1993
2008
2008
2009
2010
2011
2011
2011
2011
2011
2013

Year Graduated

2013
2013
2014
2014
2014
2015
2016
2019
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
n/a
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Zeta Beta Tau – Brotherhood for a Lifetime!


